An Roinn Sláinte Department of Health Office of the Chief Medical Officer



Mr. Paul Reid, Chief Executive Officer & Chair HSE National Crisis Management Team (NCMT), Health Services Executive, Dr Steevens' Hospital, Dublin 8. D08 W2A8

18th June 2020

Via email to: ceo.office@hse.ie

Dear Paul,

Arising from today's meeting of the COVID-19 National Public Health Emergency Team (NPHET), I wish to bring to your attention, as Chair of the HSE NCMT, the following decision of the NPHET which is now required to be actioned by the HSE and Health Protection Surveillance Centre (HPSC):

The NPHET notes and supports the progress of disease management measures and initiatives in acute hospitals, in particular the intention to secure the funding required to address the immediate needs for infection prevention and control and occupational health, through the normal channels.

The development of these proposals and the very significant progress made on this to date has involved extensive collaboration by officials from this Department with HSE colleagues. The key role of Infection Protection & Control and Occupational Health services in supporting healthcare delivery, patient care and healthcare staff during this pandemic shows the significant contribution of these services in providing safe care.

For information, the NCMT may also wish to note that the NPHET recommends the establishment of a COVID-19 Immunisation Strategy Group, chaired by the Department of Health.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you and the wider team across the HSE for your ongoing support and work across the health and social care services as we move through the COVID-19 National Public Health Emergency. Officials from this Department have been and continue to be available to work with relevant HSE staff.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Tony Holohan Chief Medical Officer

Dr Colm Henry, Chief Clinical Officer, HSE

Mr Liam Woods, National Director, Acute Hospital Operations, HSE Bloc 1, Plaza Míseach, 50 - 58 Sráid Bhagóid Íochtarach, Baile Átha Cliath 2, D02 XW14 Block 1, Miesian Plaza, 50 - 58 Lower Baggot Street, Dublin 2, D02 XW14 T+353 1 635 4251 | info@health.gov.ie

www.health.gov.ie